
  

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Nick Bailey, 
Police Licensing Officer, 

Neath Police Station.  
:nick.bailey2@south-wales.police.uk 

 : 01639 640207 
: 07971 623816 

Mr N. Chapple, 
Legal Regulatory Services Manager, 
Neath Port Talbot Council. 
Civic Centre, 
Port Talbot                                                                                       

16th December 2024 
 
 

Objection Notice to a Temporary Event Notice under Section 104 of the Licensing Act 2003. 
 
 
In relation to the submission of Temporary Event Notices under the Licensing Act 
2003, submitted on the 12th December 2024 for New Year’s Eve 2024 by the below-
referred person: 
 
Name:            Luke MARTIN 
 
Address:           12 High Street, Pontardawe, Neath, SA8 4HU 
  
I wish to object to this notice on the following grounds; 
 
There have been a number of issues relating to this premises, both in its previous 
incarnation as Liquid Loft, for which the applicant bears no responsibility, and more 
recently since it opened as Treat Beatz, about music noise, noise from customers 
and customers behaviour both in the rear garden and at the front of the premises, 
indicating that, it is not solely how the premises was run previously, but due to its 
location within the town, without very careful management, problems can very easily 
occur. 
 
Due to its location, being directly opposite residential properties in Dynevor Terrace, 
the original premises licence application attracted considerable opposition and 
resulted in a contested hearing in front of the Licensing Committee. The decision of 
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the Committee was that, for the premises to operate without undermining the 
licensing objectives stringent conditions needed to be attached. 
 
The Committee also set the terminal hours for licensable activities as follows; 
 
Live Music Indoors: Sunday to Thursday: 12:00-00:00, Friday and Saturday: 12:00-
00:30  
Recorded Music Indoors and Outdoors: Sunday to Thursday: 12:00-00:00 Friday 
and Saturday: 12:00-00:30 
Opening hours: Monday to Sunday: 09:00-01 :00 
 
This Temporary Event Notice states that the premises will operate until 5am with 
‘relevant entertainment’ finishing at 3.30am which far exceed the normal permitted 
hours. I believe that to increase the chances of this event to running without incident, 
the conditions that were attached to the premises licence at the original application 
hearing should also be attached to this temporary event notice (TEN), especially in 
view of the fact that the TEN will allow an additional 4 hours opening, and an 
additional 3½ hours of regulated entertainment well into the night.   
 
I believe that should the conditions be attached that, not only will it give a strong 
framework and clear guidance for the operators to work under, it will help support the 
licensing objectives.  
 
The above information is submitted for your information and consideration. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Nick Bailey 
 

Police Licensing Officer 
(On Behalf of the Chief Officer of Police) 

 


